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Statement by the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia on the Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Austria
Mr Vice President, 

Ethiopia would like to welcome the delegation of Austria to the UPR Working Group and thanks it for the comprehensive national report. 
We congratulate Austria for the milestones marking the ascension to power of the first-ever women Chancellor at the Federal level and for realizing gender parity at the Cabinet. The consideration provided for women with disabilities and the accessibility of psychosocial and legal support to victims of human trafficking will certainly offer better protection. 
We also appreciate the ongoing training to officials from the judiciary and law enforcement as well as the focus to combat racism, hate crimes, and hate speech which will, in turn, contribute to ensuring compliance with international human rights standards.  

In a constructive spirit, we recommend Austria: 

1. Further promote measures that ensure the economic and social empowerment of women mainly through reducing gender pay gap; and 

2. Redouble its liaison with stakeholders representing persons with disabilities particularly in the adoption of the National Action Plan on Disability. 
We wish Austria a successful review

I thank you Mr Vice President

